
 

 

20th July 2021 

 

Dear Parent / Guardian 

 

Within this envelope you will find a copy of the Annual Report for your child. It is based upon all the 
work your child completed whether in school or during lockdown and key areas for development 
for next year.  
There is also a ‘self-assessment’ report completed by your child which also reflects the work they 
are proud of, the work they do around key learning and life skills and a chance to set themselves 
targets for the future. 
 

At Lakeside we want to ensure that every child is ‘Ready to Learn’ and work with the children to 
understand how they learn best. Therefore we have included a comment on this aspect. There is no 
Government expectation to formally report on attendance this year although we do monitor every 
child closely throughout the year. Looking forward to next year, being in school on time, every day, 
really supports your child’s ability to be ‘Ready to Learn’ and I would expect you to support this. 
 

 
 

Lakeside has three core aims and values that we refer as our Virtues (Respect, Self Belief and 
Resilience) and form a core part of our Personal, Social, Health and Citizenship Education  
 

These virtues are so important at Lakeside and developmental for our children as they move 
through school. Therefore, we include a section in your child’s report to reflect how your child is 
doing and create discussion around ‘how we show and carry out these virtues’. 

 



 

 

 

 
 
Gradings 

There is no Government expectation to report levels or grades to parents this year, due to no national 
testing in any year group and of course a period of lockdown this year.  
 

However, we at Lakeside think it is important to share information with you that helps celebrate 
achievements and be able to work together to identify gaps in learning and do something about 
them.   
Your child’s end of year report will have a ‘best fit’ teacher assessed attainment grade - that is the 
attainment grade based upon the work and the tests the children have completed.  There are 
inevitably going to be some curriculum knowledge gaps unassessed due to the spring term disruption 
and the level of catch up intervention that has been needed particularly in Maths and English this 
year, but we feel it is important to give a benchmark of where we feel your child is at, using everything 
at our disposal.   
 

There may be some subject areas where only an effort grade will be given if it is felt that an individual 
attainment grade would be too inaccurate to give. 
 

I hope that makes sense, you understand the process and it helps you to understand your child’s 
report. 
The table in the report is outlined below. 
 

 
 

We will be sending a link via Parent Hub for you to confirm you have received your child’s report. 
There will also be an opportunity to give us any comments or feedback relating to the school 
report. 
 

As always we look forward to working with you next year, to help your child be the best they can be 
both in growing up to be proud, responsible citizens and proud of their achievements too. 
 

Yours faithfully 

 
Helen Hayes-Smith 

 


